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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

Last night was a wonderful highlight for the final week of our school year, as we prepare 

to finish the school year and celebrate the coming of Christmas. The children really enjoy 

the Edudance Programme and as you could see last night, love showing off their dance 

moves. The Christmas Carols is also a great way for our ñbuddy programmeò to conclude 

for another school year. All the children enjoy the connection they have with their buddies 

and sharing a Christmas song for the benefit of our school community.  It is a really good 

outcome for everyone. We hope you enjoyed the opportunity to sit back and enjoy the 

talents of our children in a relaxed environment at such a busy time. Fair to say, the Water 

Slide Day today has been a pretty big hit with the children too!  

 

Year 6 Final Assembly 

Last Friday was a time for our Year 6 Class to reflect on their many years here at Our       

Lady of Fatima at the Year 6 Final Assembly. The hall was packed and the younger           

children in our school were thoroughly entertained by our Graduating Class as they             

portrayed their memories of their years at Our Lady of Fatima. They have been an                

outstanding group of children who have been guided by very supportive parents who have 

worked very positively with the staff at our school to achieve the best outcome for the 

children. The Student Leadership Model at our school has been taken to a whole new  

level by our current Year 6 Class, they have developed a range of different skills and  

assisted us to provide a range of different learning opportunities for the younger children 

at our school. They are ready to transition into the next stage of their schooling and we 

wish them well as they venture into secondary school.   

 

PP Christmas Assembly 

We had a wonderful start to this week with our Pre-Primary Christmas Assembly. I donôt 

think there is any group of children at our school better positioned than our Pre-Primary 

children to portray the Christmas Story to our community. It was a wonderful way to start 

the final week and it really set the tone for the week as we prepare the children for the end 

of the year and the coming of Christmas. Special thanks to Brooke Fraser-Dewar, Peta 

Brandis and Kath Pratley for preparing the children so beautifully. 

 

Transition to the New Class 

As part of our preparation for 2018, the children in each of the classes spent 45 minutes in 

the classroom with their new teacher on Monday. This was an opportunity for the children 

to acquaint themselves with the new room, the new teachers and a chance to have a chat 

about some differences they will experience next year and participate in some  

light-hearted activities as the new teacher meets the new group of children.  

 

End of Year Reports 

We managed to send the End of Year Reports out a day earlier than planned, they were 

sent home in envelopes yesterday, with a information letter for parents (from Years 1 to 

6). I also ask parents to look at the information contained in this edition of the newsletter               

regarding the archiving of the See-Saw Data. Please follow the instructions to ensure that 

this information is archived. 
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From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
 
Tomôs Swimming Achievements 

Last Friday at our Year 6 Assembly, we said farewell (until the start of next year) to Thomas Dreverman who recently 

flew out to Adelaide to represent Western Australia at the School Sport Australia National Swimming Championships. 

Speaking with Thomasô father on Monday, he has already received a gold medal in a Medley Event that he competed 

in earlier this week. I believe he will be competing in 9 events throughout the week, so we wish Thomas well and look 

forward to catching up with him at the start of next year. 

                   
School Board for 2018 

Following our recent Community AGM, we announced that our School Board will remain the same for 2018. I would 

like to acknowledge the members of our School Board for all their support throughout 2017. The composition of the 

Board will remain the same next year, however, we need to open up the positions of the P&F representative and the 

Parish representative on the Board. I would like to thank Michelle Reeves and Sharon Grubb for fulfilling these two 

roles this year and would be very happy for them to continue, however it is important that the people involved in both 

the P&F and the Parish have the opportunity to put their hand up for these roles if they would like to. These roles are 

for 12 months and we will confirm them very early next year. The School Board Members that have been confirmed 

are: 

Chairperson ï Clory Carrello 

Treasurer ï Rob Barkla 

Secretary ï Kate Wittenoom 

Board Members -  Steve Gauci, Chris Johnston and Deirdre Westerhout 

 

The P&F for 2018 

Again, as a result of our recent community AGM, I am able to confirm a number of positions that have been filled for 

2018, however, all executive positions are still vacant, so if anyone would like to take on one of these roles, please let 

us know. 

 

President ï Vacant 

Vice President ï Vacant 

Treasurer ï Vacant 

Secretary - Vacant 

 

The positions we are able to confirm include: 

 

Committee Members ï Alena Gault, Chris Jones, Michelle Reeves, Natasha Shepherd, Emma Spackman and 

Tamara Travia 

 

Class representatives for 2018 

 

Pre-Kindy ï Jacqui Turner, Alysia Ross 

 

Kindy ï Deb Dawson, Jane Gasper, Emma-Jane Grier 

 

Pre-Primary ï Jessica Joseph, Helen Klingberg, Angela Gabriels 

 

Year One ï Karen Jones, Angela Gabriels 

 

Year Two ï Lyndelle Stingemore, Lucy Backhouse 

 

Year Three ï Shayley McGurk Davy, Alysia Ross 

 

Year 4 ï Vacant 

 

Year 5 ï Tricia Lawler, Claire Davison 

 

Year 6 ï Larissa Beeson, Natascha Backhouse 

   



From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
End of Year Final Mass and Final Assembly 

This Friday, the final day of the school year, will begin with our End of Year Mass at 9 am and I invite parents to 

come along and join us if they are able to. We will be acknowledging all the families who will be leaving our  

community at the end of this year, and wishing them well. The children will have an early morning tea break at the 

conclusion of the Mass before we assemble in the hall for the Final Assembly where we will officially farewell the 

children, acknowledge prize winners and present our new student leaders to the community.  

 
Finally, on behalf of our school community, I would like to wish everyone a very happy, restful and holy Festive          

Season. Enjoy the Christmas holiday period and we look forward to seeing all the children back at school on            

Wednesday 31st January. 

Important Dates for Term 1, 2018: 

Wednesday 24th January ï Booklists Pick Up and Uniform Shop Open 

Monday 29th January ï Staff Commence the 2018 School Year 

Wednesday 31st January ï Students Commence the 2018 School Year 

Friday 30th March ï Good Friday 

Monday 2nd April ï Easter Monday 

Tuesday 3rd April ï Easter Tuesday 

Thursday 12th April ï Last day of term 1 for the Students 

Friday 13th April ï Pupil Free Day 

Best wishes for the Festive Season. 

 

Paul Hansen 

PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 

ARCHIVING  INSTRUCTIONS FOR SEESAW 

 

Click on the link below 
 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκƘŜƭǇΦǎŜŜǎŀǿΦƳŜκƘŎκŜƴ-ǳǎκŀǊǝŎƭŜǎκнлутрпусс-Iƻǿ-Řƻ-ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ-ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘ-ŀƴ-ŀǊŎƘƛǾŜ-ƻŦ-ǘƘŜƛǊ-
ŎƘƛƭŘ-ǎ-ǿƻǊƪ- 

https://help.seesaw.me/hc/en-us/articles/208754866-How-do-families-download-an-archive-of-their-child-s-work-
https://help.seesaw.me/hc/en-us/articles/208754866-How-do-families-download-an-archive-of-their-child-s-work-


 

 
   

 

DECEMBER 

 

1st   Archie Roberts 

4th   Tyla Coster 

6th   Charlie Hanbidge 

6th   Archie Joseph 

7th   Jordy Roberts 

8th   Millie Anderson 

9th    Ivy James 

11th  Eve McMaster 

12th  Alexander Curr 

 

 

DECEMBER 

 

18th  Riley Robinson 

20th  Joshua Piggott 

22nd  Maks Mikulic 

22nd  Emily Wilkinson 

29th  Madeleine Smith 

31st   Sienna Spackman 

31st   Adam Lawler 

31st   Xavier Curr 



P & F News  

P & F Christmas Raffle 

Congratulations to our winners!  
 

1st Prize - Simone Clements 
2nd Prize - Grubb Family 
3rd Prize - Lee Nicholls 

 
Thank you to everyone for their support of this 

years raffle. 
 

We raised - $3812.00 
Congratulations to the Healy Family for winning 

the bid for the Car Bay for 2018!! 
 



P & F News  

 
On behalf of the  

P & F Executive and Committee. 
We would like to thank everyone for their          
support of the P & F over the last 2 years. 

 
We have no P & F Executive for next year, 

please consider nominating. 
  

We would like to wish you all a safe, happy and 
blessed Christmas with your families. And we 
look forward to the new and exciting year that 

awaits us in 2018. 


